

City of New Bedford MASSACHUSETTS

Office of City Council

133 William Street · New Bedford · Massachusetts 02740 TEL 508-979-1455 · FAX 508-979-1451

February 13, 2023

New Bedford Revolver & Rifle Club David Maxim, Club President 246 Bolton Street New Bedford, MA 02744

Dear President Maxim:

Our sincere thanks to the New Bedford Revolver & Rifle Club for your invitation to attend the National Rifle Association of America's Women on Target Instructional Shooting Clinic this past weekend.

We truly enjoyed the overview presentation provided by Clinic Director Michael DaRoza. The clinic was very educational and provided detailed information regarding how to handle a weapon, various types of weapons, ammunition and overall firearm safety. Further, we truly appreciate that so many of the New Bedford Revolver & Rifle Club members took the time and volunteered their Sunday morning to allow us and the other women present to experience the actual handling and shooting of weapons in the Club's range area. We both agree that was a tremendous experience and truly provided us with an opportunity that we would not have had without the assistance of the club members.

Again, our sincere thanks to the New Bedford Revolver & Rifle Club for sponsoring the Woman on Target Instructional Shooting Clinic and for your continued advocacy for gun safety in our community.

Sincerely,

Naomi R. A. Carney
Councillor A Large

Linda M. Morad Councillor At Large

cc: File